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REPORT OF THE DIRECTOR OF CORPORATE SERVICES


TO THE BUDGET AND AUDIT SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

ON WEDNESDAY, 11th JANUARY 2006


TITLE:  

    BUDGET CONSULTATION 2006/07

RECOMMENDATION: 


Members are asked to consider the results of the October to December 2005 budget consultation process and the arrangements for the January 2006 consultation meeting.


EXECUTIVE SUMMARY:

The report outlines the priorities of the public arising from the first stage of the 2006/07 budget consultation process.


BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS:

Various working papers and reports. (Available for public inspection)


CONTACT OFFICER:

Geoff Topping Tel. 793 3240 geoff.topping@salford.gov.uk 


ASSESSMENT OF RISK: 

Not applicable


SOURCE OF FUNDING: 

Revenue Resources


LEGAL ADVICE OBTAINED: 
Not applicable


FINANCIAL ADVICE OBTAINED: 


The Finance Division of Corporate Services has produced this report.


WARD(S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATE (S) :      All wards


KEY COUNCIL POLICIES: 

Budget Strategy


1.
Introduction
1.1
A report was submitted to Budget and Audit Scrutiny Committee on 7th September 2005 outlining the budget consultation process for the Council’s 2006/07 budget.  The first stage of budget consultation was completed in  December 2005 and this report informs members of the results.

2.
Consultation Framework
2.1
The budget consultation process for the 2006/07 budget has comprised a number of elements with the aim of attracting an increased number of responses from a reasonable cross-section of the population of the city.

2.2
For the first time this year a number of budget consultation questions were included on a questionnaire issued to the “Big Listening” forum. This consultation process is managed by MORI on behalf of the council and its partners, with the questionnaire being issued to around 1700 members of the public. Full analysis of the results is awaited and are expected by 9th January 2006. However, provisional results based on 250 responses are available and the results are included in this report.

2.3
In addition to the “Big Listening” forum, 721 questionnaires were issued to people included on the council’s budget consultation database, which includes all members of community committees. A total of 115 responses were received the results of which are also included in this report.

2.4
In liaison with the Youth Service questionnaires were issued to 3000 young people in Salford. Completed questionnaires are still being received and provisional results should be available for the meeting.

2.5
In view of the relatively poor attendance at previous year’s budget consultation meetings it was decided to focus on the “Big Listening” forum as the key element of the 2006/07 consultation. However a number of public meetings were also held, the details of which are shown below.

2.6
In summary the response to the various elements of the consultation process between October and December 2005 was as follows: 


Questionnaires:

	Area
	No. issued
	No. completed
	% completed

	
	
	
	

	Big Listening
	1700
	1102
	65

	Consultation database
	721
	115
	16

	Youth Service
	3000
	60 (to date)
	2

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	



Meetings:

	Date
	Area
	Special/ Normal Meeting
	Attendance

(excluding members & officers)

	
	
	
	

	26 Oct
	Swinton
	Special meeting
	13

	17 Nov
	Irlam & Cadishead
	Community Committee
	15

	18 Nov
	Older Persons Forum
	Regular meeting
	12

	28 Nov
	Little Hulton & Walkden
	Community Committee
	21

	7 Dec
	Worsley & Boothstown
	Special meeting
	2

	
	
	
	
	63
	


3.
Consultation Outcomes – Big Listening
3.1
The questions asked and the top three responses to each are shown below. Full details of the results will be presented at the meeting:

Which, if any, of the following services have you or your household used of benefited from in the last 12 months?

· Refuse collection and recycling

· Parks and open spaces

· Health and social care

Which services are most important to you personally?

· Crime and community safety

· Health and social care

· Refuse collection and recycling

Services with the highest levels of satisfaction

· Refuse collection and recycling

· Health and social care

· Libraries, museums and art galleries

Services with the highest levels of dissatisfaction

· Maintenance of roads and pavements

· Parking enforcement and car parks

· Crime and community safety

On which services would you like to see more money spent?

· Crime and community safety

· Maintenance of roads and pavements

· Health and social care

On which services would you like to see less money spent?

· Parking enforcement and car parks

· Community committees

· Electronic access to services

Would you support an increase in Council Tax at the rate of inflation for the same level of services?

· Definitely and probably yes

50%

· Definitely and probably no


47%

Would you support an increase in Council Tax above inflation for improved services?

· Definitely and probably yes

27%

· Definitely and probably no


68%

Would you support a reduction in Council Tax even if it meant a reduction in the level of services?

· Definitely and probably yes

27%

· Definitely and probably no


68%

4.
Consultation Outcomes – Budget Consultation database
4.1
The questions asked and the top three responses to each are shown below. Full details of the results will be presented at the meeting:

Which, if any, of the following services have you or your household used of benefited from in the last 12 months?

· Refuse collection and recycling

· Street cleaning

· Parks and open spaces

Which services are most important to you personally?

· Refuse collection and recycling 

· Maintenance of roads and pavements

· Crime and community safety

Services with the highest levels of satisfaction

· Libraries, museums and art galleries

· Refuse collection and recycling

· Providing electronic access to services

Services with the highest levels of dissatisfaction

· Maintenance of roads and pavements

· Parking enforcement and car parks

· Youth service and facilities

On which services would you like to see more money spent?

· Maintenance of roads and pavements

· Crime and community safety

· Health and social care

On which services would you like to see less money spent?

· Parking enforcement and car parks

· Electronic access to services 

· Community committees

Would you support an increase in Council Tax at the rate of inflation for the same level of services?

· Yes





54%

· No





46%

Would you support an increase in Council Tax above inflation for improved services?

· Yes





17%

· No





83%

Would you support a reduction in Council Tax even if it meant a reduction in the level of services?

· Yes





30%

· Definitely and probably no


70%

5.
Older Persons Forum

A presentation was made to the Older Persons Forum on 18th November 2005 following which details of issues and concerns were received from Age Concern Salford which were:

· The impact on older people many of whom face increased financial difficulties from an increase in Council Tax

· Extensive delays in the provision of aids and adaptations, impacting on the ability of older people to remain independent and general health and well-being

· The need to efficiently address litter, dog fouling and vandalism in communities which impacts on resident’s fear of crime and quality of life and also on the city’s image when the area is seeking to attract inward investment and new residents

6.
Youth Consultation

6.1
With the assistance of the Youth Service questionnaires were issued to 3000 members of youth groups.  Questionnaires are still being received and a detailed analysis of the results is awaited. It is expected that provisional results will be available for the meeting.

7.
Next Steps

7.1 The results from the October to December series of consultation meetings and questionnaires will also be reported to the Budget and Efficiency Group and Cabinet in January 2006 for consideration in finalising budget plans for 2006/07.

7.2 A further public consultation meeting is to be held at 6 p.m. on 12th January 2006 at the Civic Centre. Invitations were issued to all on the consultation database prior to Christmas and an advertisement for the meeting has been placed in The Advertiser on 5th January 2006.

7.3 The consultation meeting will be led by the Lead Member for Customer and Support Services and the Director of Customer & Support Services and will include:

· An update on the council’s financial position for 2006/07

· Feedback of the October to December 2005 consultation results

· Inviting views of the public on budget options for 2006/07

· Questions and answers on budget and Council Tax issues

Alan Westwood

Strategic Director for Customer & Support Services
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